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From: Marian Mitchem <myvoice@oneclickpolitics.com>  
Sent: Friday, September 6, 2019 3:17 PM 
To: Nicol, Colleen <CNicol@riversideca.gov> 
Subject: [External] Notice regarding 5G deployments and liability 

Re: Notice regarding 5G deployments and liability 

Dear Ms. Nicol, 

You are my elected representative. This legal notice of liability is designed to be used as evidence in court if 
needed and intends to enlighten you and to protect you from attracting civil and criminal liability in relation to 
your actions and/or omissions surrounding the deployment of 5G technology within your constituency. 4G/LTE 
small cells form an integral part of the 5G deployment. This 5G technology will cause me to be exposed to 
wireless non-ionizing electromagnetic radiation against my consent and in my home.  

Contamination of my home with 5G may cause damage to my home if it becomes a health risk to me and thus 
render my home uninhabitable. Irradiating me with wireless non-ionizing electromagnetic radiation against my 
consent would be an application of force against my person and which causes fear of bodily injury and could be 
classed as a civil trespass and/or a criminal assault.  

Any level of exposure of man-made non-ionizing electromagnetic radiation can be diagnosed by my medical 
practitioner as an adverse health effect pursuant to the WHO’s International Classification of Diseases ICD-10, 
code W90 thus rendering any safety limit as set by the government safety standards obsolete as to protecting my 
health. As needed, I may see my doctor for advice on the 5G issue.  

If 5G technology is deployed within your constituency, I expect that you as my elected representative will 
exercise due diligence to certify that all parties deploying 5G technologies have sufficient insurance cover to 
compensate for damage or harm caused by the emission of wireless non-ionizing electromagnetic radiation. 
Please note that this could be a problem, since underwriters such as Lloyds of London do not insure for such 
harm and damage.  

I urge you, as my elected official, to act in the public interest by addressing the potential cumulative harms of 
densification (the crowding of small cells into a limited area to enable 5G) and insisting that public safety 
regulatory authorities need to prove that such densification of 5G technology is safe and that any deployment of 
5G, Artificial Intelligence (AI), and/or the Internet of Things (IoT), is regulated appropriately to ensure that the 
national security and the safety and privacy of the public and myself is not compromised. 

You need to protect the public from other harmful wireless technologies such as Wi-Fi in schools, “smart” 
meters on dwellings, and the like, and to replace those technologies with safe and efficient wired technologies, 
such as Ethernet and/or fiber optics, as the end-nodes of internet delivery systems to dwellings, schools and 
commercial buildings. Forward-thinking cities are already doing this. 

I implore you, as my elected official, to act in the public interest by protecting the public and myself from being 
persecuted by the passing of laws that restrict the Courts, law enforcement agencies, municipal councils and 
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local governments from taking action to protect the public from harm to health and damage, caused by 5G and 
other wireless technologies. 

I am genuinely concerned for your welfare, the general public and mine, and this is a situation of the utmost 
urgency. I have studied the relevant facts and am thus aware of the danger. As a result I am in fear and I take the 
risk of harm and damage to me very seriously. 

To help bring you up to speed on this extremely important topic, please go to the5Gsummit.com, and listen for 
free to what 40 highly regarded experts inclusive of scientists, medical practitioners and lawyers from around 
the world have to say on the 5G subject. Experts who are not censored by the telecommunications industry, nor 
their captured governments, nor the captured media. Further, to assist with your education, please look at the 
Bio-initiative Report 2012 (updated 2017) - A Rationale for Biologically-based Public Exposure Standards for 
Electromagnetic Fields (ELF and RF) bioinitiative.org and Physicians for Safe Technology – 5G Mobile 
Communications mdsafetech.org. 

I implore you as my civic leader, and as my elected representative to get educated on this important topic, and 
show me by your decisions, actions and omissions that you are taking precautionary steps to address the risk of 
harm to me and all the people within your constituency.  

As an elected official I believe you are at risk of being liable if you do not take appropriate action to attempt to 
abate, or prevent such harm to me or the public. 

Your people are rising up and I implore you to take leadership and be a champion for the health and safety of all 
of us. 

Sincerely, 

Marian Mitchem 

Sincerely,  
Marian Mitchem 
mitchem@wwdb.org 

12182 Abington St 
Riverside, CA 92503  
Constituent  

cc: Mayor 
      City Council 
      City Manager 
      City Attorney 
      ACMs 
      DCMs 
      




